
Lower Elementary Board Report for October 
 

● Kindergarten went on a field trip to Taft Theatre to see Superman.  
● We had our second book study on Guided Reading.  We are focusing on running 

records and analyzing students miscues.  
● Our first Leader of the Month celebration was held this month.  Parents of students who 

were leader of the month were invited to eat lunch with their child and teacher. Each 
student got a brag tag. 

● Our SBDM is reviewing all policies.  
● Observations of classrooms has started.  
● We have started small groups in reading and math.  Every student is in a small group 

with their teacher.  Students who are not in small groups are doing centers at that time. 
● RTI groups have also started.  We have two Intervention Specialists that pull 10 students 

from each grade in reading and math.  We have two Instructional Assistants that do the 
same.  Then with Board support we were able to add another intervention specialist who 
is pulling 5 students in reading and math from second grade and coaching our staff. 
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